Diary Dates

Tuesday 5 August **Governing Council** Meeting at 7pm

VOLUME 11



Newsletter

1st August 2025, Term 3, Week 2



PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Dear Families and Community.

Welcome back to Term 3. I hope everyone had a safe and restful break and that you are ready for a busy term.

This week we welcomed Carolyn Alderson as the teacher in Rm 12 for this term while Luke Clausen takes leave. We wish Luke a speedy recovery from surgery.

Our parent club is organising another pop-up second hand uniform shop. The first one was very popular and well received by the community. We thank them for their contribution to our school community.

Swimming notes have gone home via email this week so please check your emails regarding these. You are able to sign permission slips online but Medical forms will still need to be returned in hard copy for the Elizabeth Aguadome. If you wish to negotiate a payment plan for swimming fees please call or email.

Kind regards, Kristen Anaus

dl.1047.info@schools.sa.edu.au



www.modsthps.sa.edu.au



8 Dampier Ave, Hope Valley



Week of 18 August

BOOK WEEEK

Time TBA

School Photo day

Wednesday 13 August

Wednesday 20 August Book Week Parade

Week of 25 August Swimming Week Reception to Year 5

(Mainstream classes)

PLANNING AHEAD: Monday I September SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY Tuesday 2 September **PUPIL FREE DAY**

AUGUST 1, 2025 VOLUME 11

OUR VALUES IN ACTION

This year we want to recognise students, staff and families who are demonstrating our school values and celebrate how this contributes to our school being a positive place to learn, grow and achieve.



We have seen our new students and mid-year reception students demonstrating Bravery over their first couple of weeks at Modbury South.



Phoebe, Sheemali and Sanavi have been showing great kindness and inclusivity when supporting students from The Nest.



It was wonderful to see a group of students working together to help find a lost toy of a child in the yard this week. The students showed teamwork and compassion when assisting their peer.

Room 10 Times The Road to Success

How did Room 10 successfully run their annual market?

WEEK 2 • TERM 3 • MODBURY SOUTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Room 10 Market

On Wednesday, July 2nd, Modbury South Primaru School was buzzing with excitement as Room 10 hosted our annual Room 10 Market! This special event saw local community members flocking to purchase a wonderful variety of delicious products, all lovingly made by our students using fresh local produce. They had the chance to taste magnificent Mandarin Ice Cream, Orange Ice Cream, Lime Sorbet. Banana Muffins, Lemon Cupcakes, Focaccia, and homemade Tomato Sauce. The market was an incredible success! Within just 45 minutes, our talented students achieved a total sale of \$825.60, resulting in a fantastic profit of \$469.61. This is the highest profit recorded since the market's establishment, a truly remarkable achievement.

How did they do it?

The success of the Room 10 Market stemmed from their exceptional preparation, which began right at the start of Term 2. Students dedicated the entire term to researching consumer preferences through surveys, creating vibrant marketing materials like posters and persuasive letters, and carefully cooking their delicious products. With the invaluable support from Kitchen Garden Program director Kirsty Jolly, every group approached their tasks with immense determination and care. Each member of Room 10 gave their absolute best, ensuring they provided the finest products, most delightful flavours, and a wonderful experience for every visitor. Their hard work and dedication truly made it the highest-profit market since est blishment!



What did students think about the whole experience?

Chelsea ?

It was really good and amazing selling my lime sorbet. We worked very hard and made sure it was very tasty. I was glad that everyone liked it. was simply an astonishing experience."

"It was an astonishing experience making posters and cooking our products. made focaccia. When I tasted it, I knew it was going to sell because it absolutely delicious!!"

Tablia

_ Jaiteg

It was great tun making banana muffins. I also had designing posters on Canva. In the end, I was absolutely proud of what we achieved."